
Volunteer Opportunities: HMS Database Management Activities 
 
Kassie attended meetings for the NERRs collaborative science grant. Kassie created updated maps and 
point shapefiles for the resubmission of the field permit application sent to DHR. Kassie also worked on 
formatting the Survey123 form and FieldMaps map the crew will use in the field to record shovel tests. 
She also worked with Rep. Jenkins of the Gullah/Geechee Nation to create maps and organize FMSF 
update forms for Nassau County cemeteries. Kassie worked with Rep. Jenkins and FPAN Northeast staff 
to create a poster based on the People of Guana project and how the project focuses on working with 
descendent communities. This paper was presented by Sarah Miller at the NERRS conference in Seattle, 
WA, and by Rep. Jenkins at the Restore America’s Estuaries 2022 Coastal & Estuarine Summit in New 
Orleans, LA.  

Kassie worked on QRQC and updates for the HMS Florida Arches Database. She collaborated with 
Adam Cox at Legion GIS to fix bugs and glitches and clean up Scout Report entries in Arches. Kassie 
and Adam also worked to plan and set up the implementation of the new FMSF update format for Arches. 
Kassie continued to attend Arches US User Group meetings and manage scouts as they sign up and 
coordinated with regional coordinators on HMS activity. She worked with Rachael Kangas to revamp the 
HMS Scout signup program, finalize our use of Canvas software for scout management, and began testing 
out its functionality. Kassie and Rachael got in touch with host institutions to set up a Canvas course for 
our use. She also worked with staff at the West Central, Southeast, and Southwest regions to do virtual 
HMS training focusing on post-hurricane assessments in partnership with the Florida Trust for Historic 
Preservation. Kassie also worked with Sarah Miller to set up an Open Science Framework page for the 
state HMS Grant completed last year. She uploaded publicly accessible data, references, and associated 
documents for longtime curation and public consumption. 

 

This poster was created to highlight the People of Guana project and how it uses a collaborative science 
mindset to connect with descendent communities and Florida’s cultural heritage. 


